
 

 
15 September 2009 
 
 
The Hon. Julia Gillard MP 
Deputy Prime Minister 
Minister for Employment and  
Workplace Relations 
PO Box 6022 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House Canberra 
 
 
Dear Deputy Prime Minister, 
 
As a group of workplace injury support services and unions, we write to you to express 
our concerns about the current status of the proposed harmonisation of occupational 
health and safety laws. 
 
We see the creation of national laws as an opportunity for Australia to have world’s best 
standards of workplace health and safety.   Workers in Australia deserve to be able to go 
to work and come home safely again – there can be no higher workplace priority.  
 
We must take this opportunity to prevent workplace injuries and illness as much as 
possible, and when prevention fails, to provide victims and their families with justice. 
 
We know first hand the devastating effects workplace injuries, illness, and in the worst 
case, death has on victims, their family, and our communities.   We have contributed to 
the government process, but remain concerned that the issues important to workers, 
particularly victims and their families, are not being acted on. 
 
The death of a family member is always tragic, but to know it was preventable is 
something you can never come to terms with.  There is hope that better health and safety 
standards, and more stringent enforcement of them, will help prevent similar deaths in the 
future. 
 
We recognise that the model OHS laws provide for increased penalties in some 
jurisdictions.  This is a positive move to elevate workplace safety as a priority in the way 
employers conduct business.  
 
However, the model OHS laws fall short of providing world’s best practice.  Deputy Prime 
Minister, your government finds itself in a unique situation of being able to hand pick the 
very best of state, territory, and federal laws that have already been thoroughly tested.  
 
Injuries occur at the workplace and the best prevention will always be workplace based.  
In our experience workplaces with an employee or committee trained and with powers to 
address safety issues supported by their union, are safer and have dramatically fewer 
injuries.  We want to see the strongest provisions for health and safety representatives. 






